
 
 

 

 
FYI…On January 28, 1934, the first known ski tow in the U.S 

begins operation at Gilbert's Hill in Woodstock, VT. Dairy 

farmer Clint Gilbert rented his hillside for the entire season for  

$10 to a group of pioneering skiers who jacked up a Model T 

Ford, removed one rear wheel, and rigged the other to drive a 

loop of rope around a spoked hub at the top of the hill. The “tow 

operator” sat in the driver's seat of the truck and gave her gas to 

propel the rope to pull the skiers uphill! 
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        CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS 
 
      February 2016 
        6  Motoring Thru Time,  
              Phoenix, 10:00 am 
        6  Ice Cream Fling, Miami, 3:00 pm 
                    (You will need to book your flights soon) 

        7  Super Bowl 
      18  General Meeting 7:00 pm, 
              Citadel Community Center, 
              444 S Higley Rd, Mesa 
              (SW corner Broadway & Higley) 
       25 Elks AJ Classic car show  
       27  AJ Lost Dutchman Days Parade, 
              Poker Run 
   March 2016 
        5 Tractor and early gas engine show 
 AJ fairgrounds 
       19 Tour Shamrock Farms   
         
 
 

OK now folks!  

It’s that time of the year to get your dues paid!  

We are putting together our Roster and our 

deadline is coming up in February. 

It’s a whoppin’ $20 for your whole family! 

Just send it to Dave Veres our treasurer.  

EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285 

Thanks! 



 

 
 

EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club) 
Website:   evmtfc.com  Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information. 

 

Officers/Contact Information: 

Ken Henry, President (Board Member);  480-839-1716.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  602-292-3921.  tom1757@aol.com 

Bert Diehl, Secretary (Board Member);  480-325-6308.  bedeal@aol.com 

Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209.  davidveres@aol.com 

Steve Nissle, Immediate Past President;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

 

Other Assignments: 

Dolores Stolinski, Historian;  480-986-0711.  edslim012@gmail.com 

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695.  janpeterson@interwrx.com 

Ruthann Elms, Tour Chairman; 480-831-0835.  elms1961@yahoo.com 

Steve Nissle, Newsletter Editor;  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com 

 

Membership Dues:  Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by check 

payable to East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting or mail it to:  

David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285. 

Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, or obtained 

from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman. 

 

Newsletters:  We e-mail our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, which also can be viewed on our 

website.  All articles, photos and information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editor by the 26th of the 

month. 

 

Members Cars (Our T’s): 

Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested.   

Dave Veres can put a photo of your T on our website.  Send him a photo of your T. 

 

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):  The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the MTFCA, 

a national and international organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of the MTFCA, at 

least 50% of our members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is 

doing very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national club. 

Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the Vintage Ford and 

one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.  Annual dues are $40.  

Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card or PayPal. 

Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call the 

President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you receive your 

Vintage Ford magazine. 

The Model T Ford Club of America    Model T Museum 

PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126   309 N 8th St 

Phone:  765-855-5248    Fax:  765-855-3428   Richmond IN  47374        

E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com           

Website:  www.mtfca.com 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

  
 

 

This is a great time of year for the EVMTFC. First, we have good "T" driving weather.  Second, we have lots of 

fun things planned in February. Motoring through Time in Phoenix on the 6th, followed by a drive to Miami AZ 

for ice cream. Then on Feb. 27th we have the AJ Lost Dutchman Days Parade. Third, all of our winter T driving 

friends are here. The club is in full bloom for the next  three or four months! Finally, we have four new club 

members. The club welcomes Colleen and Joe Davies,(from the Washington and British Columbia area) and 

Glenn and Dianne Colon from Apache Junction. Thanks for joining the club. 

 

I would like to know how many lady Model T drivers we have in the club. I know this can't be just a mans 

driving sport. If you are one, let us know and tell us of some of your driving experiences. 

 

While the ladies had their afternoon tea, the guys helped Austin get his 1925 Tudor running good again. I think 

it took 11 of us to get it done! See all the Tea and Clinic photos in the newsletter. 

 

Ken 
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Our New FB page is on line! Thank you Jeff Henry! 

                            https://www.facebook.com/evmtfc/?fref=nf 

Heh!  

Need some help 

with your T? Let us 

know and we’ll 

schedule a clinic for 

you! 

Ken Henry 

480-839-1716 



 

 
 

LOCAL  CLUB  EVENTS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

        
 
    I think it’s the overhead cam!     When all else fails, do what Henry says!       

                                                                                    Ken not Ford  = ) 
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Saturday the 23
rd

 a handful of members met at Austin Graton’s to see if we could figure out why the tudor was 

running so poorly. With a bunch of sparkplugs and timers tested,  the consensus was the timer was the culprit! 

With a timer from somebodies  bos of goodies the Tudor was back running a brisk high end! In fact, when 

Austin and Lynn led the tour on Monday to visit Howard in Gold Canyon we could hardly keep up with them! 

Thanks everyone! Clinics are such a great gathering of friends! 

Austin Graton, Dave Veres, Ken Henry, Jeff Henry, Tom Hoverson, Jack Forsell, Bill Allen, Steve Nissle, Bob 

Stone, Ed Stolinski and Richard Edmundson  

 



 

 
 

Ladies Tea … 

 

Saturday January 23 arrived with beautiful sunshine.  The ladies started arriving at the Hart home about 1:30 

wearing their lovely antique hats and carrying their tea cups.  The tables were set with white linen table clothes, 

wonderful green and pink Depression glass dishes, candles and flowers.  Each lady placed her tea cup at the 

table where she would sit for the party.  They then picked up their name tag which were teacup fabric with their 

name embroidered on it.  We had 19 ladies participate in this fun event. 

 

Sandy welcomed everyone and then Lorna read a few tea tidbits and asked the blessing.  She then explained 

what all of the courses were on the tiered racks on the table.  Various teas were served in beautiful tea pots. 

 

Our meal consisted of two kinds of scones, cucumber sandwiches, chicken salad sandwiches, strawberry-

rhubarb tarts, lemon tarts, brownies, chocolate covered éclairs, shortbread cookies, chocolate-orange wafers, 

candy kisses with almonds, and fruit cup. 

 

During the meal, Lorna asked each of the ladies to tell why they brought the teacup the brought for the day.  

Some were family heirlooms, some were picked up recently at antique stores or garage sales, and some just 

because the lady liked them.  Some ladies shared a tea party memory they had when they were much younger.  

After the meal, ladies were asked to share what they brought for show and tell or tell us about their hobby.  we 

had many quilts, Swedish weaving, painting, doilies, card making, a very unique mustache cup collection and 

antique Depression glass dishes to name a few.  Some shared wonderful stories about their passions. 

 

We had door prizes of a doily, note pad, tea cup, table runner and a plant in a large tea cup.  Those attending 

were Kae Allen, Ruthann Elms, Marcia Taillefer, Cher Henry and her sister Donna, Lorna Jackson and her 

cousin Julie, Jan Peterson, Janice Smith, Laraine Forsell, Lynn Graton, Dolores Stolinski, Claudia Linney, 

Colleen Davies, Connie Einspahr, Susan Stone, Roselynn Urness, and Sandy Hart and her friend Wanda. 

 

Plans are already forming for next year's party, so bring your teacup with you when you return in the fall.  I 

want to thank the ladies that contributed food, door prizes and decorations, Cher Henry, her sister Donna, Lorna 

Jackson, Wanda Redekopp, Kae Allen, Lynn Graton and Sandy Hart 
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Runningboard News                               February  2016                                            Page 6 



 

 
 

Tuesday January 26
th

…..  ”T Tour to visit Howard Downs” 

 

A group of us met at John & Lorna Jacksons in AJ at 1pm and then headed down to Gold Canyon to visit 

Howard Downs. Howard and Daphene have been members of the EVMTFC for years and recently Howard 

moved into an Assisted living home in GC. Howard was so excited to see us! And we had 7 Model T’s! What a 

really wonderful treat for us as well! It was a perfect Arizona Winter afternoon to drive a T! We even loaded 

Howard and Daphene into a T for a ride around the neighborhood! Thanks for all that made it! 

Austin & Lynn Graton, Larry & Sandy Hart, John & Lorna Jackson, Bill Allen, Steve Nissle, Jack & Laraine 

Forsell, Bob & Susan Stone and we even had a gentleman from Queen Valley drive out to meet us! 
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FOR SALE: 
 

1926 Fordor Sedan.  
  

Includes 4 new tires, some parts and  
a new role of carpeting.   $11,000 

 

For further information, contact  
Linda Riel of Albuquerque   

505-459-5897. 

FOR SALE:  

warford trans                              water pumps 

u joints                                       6 volt horns like  

aluminum intake manifold        Kingston copper top carb   

starters rebuilt  (running)           luggage rack   

brass wreath motor meter          up draft carb +manifold   

25 headlights                             trans rebuilding tools   

26 27 motor and trans 26 27 rear end   

 

  

Pictures on request.  All parts are in Illinois.   

  

Contact Ed Stolinski   708-614-9125 / 480-986-0711  

edslim012@gmail.com 

 

FOR SALE: 
‘39 Deluxe Ford.  4 door Deluxe.  3 speed on floor.    V8. 

FOR SALE:   1923 Model T.  
It has been garage kept since my father got his hands on it in 1975 and has lived in the New Mexico and 
Arizona dry climate and therefore doesn't have any rust.  Truthfully, it hasn't been started in at   
                                                         least 12 yrs.  The crank still turns so the motor 
                                                          is not ceased up.  I had a local gentlemen  
                                                         from Gilbert who has a shop working on  
                                                         these cars come take a look at her.   
                                                         His feedback was that the car was in good  
                                                         shape and wouldn't take much to get her on the 
                                                          road again. The car has been sitting on jack  
                                                          stands to help preserve the tires.   
                                                                      Asking $8,000.  

Contact Wayne Chavez.      
chavez1738@gmail.com  

mailto:edslim012@gmail.com
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FOR SALE:  1924 Model T coupe project - chassis complete, rebuilt engine, Title.  Needs wood & body 
assembly.  $1995.  Don Adams 623-516-0575. 

FOR SALE:  1929 Model A Ford Cabriolet, frame off restoration, new paint, new Lebaron Bonney top 
and upholstery, runs and drives great, photos available. $23,900.   Roger Miller  928-771-0766. 

FOR SALE:  Contact Steve Francois at 480-946-3590 or E-mail:  fordgood1@yahoo.com  

I have a multitude of Model T and Mustang parts, too many to list.   

Also, Ford parts for 1952-1954.  The 1952 Victoria is also still for sale. 

   FOR SALE:  Dave Veres has a supply of EVMTFC magnetic signs to sell to our members.  
   12 inches X 12 inches for $15; 9 inches X 9 inches for $10; 6 inches X 6 inches for $6. 
   He also has 4” EVMTFC patches for $6 each.    
   Only one club t-shirt left with the EVMTFC logo, Large. Yellow. $15.   
   Contact Dave at 480-897-2209.   davidveres@aol.com 

NEEDED: 

Does anyone have a 1926 Engine Cover/Hood Cover for sale.  I am looking for one. 

I’m looking for a pair of Model T Side Lamps for my 1926. 

Thank you.  Tim Barnett  623-570-0107  tpbarnett36@yahoo.com 

This is an unrestored model t. The seat covers head liner and door liners have been replaced. Other than that it is pretty 

much like it came from the factory. The car is here in the valley. I need to sell it. If you would know of someone 

interested we could show it at any time. If you want more information please call me at 727-512-1210. Thank you Terry 

Michael 

 

Bob Stone is in need of: 

-Rear wire wheel hub 

-Drive gear for speedo  

21inch wire wheel 

 

         Bob   (573) 480-1884 

 

FOR SALE – 1926 Model T Ford Roadster Pickup W/wood bed box (all original Ford iron) 

New Tires   New wood on bed box  Bosch distributor  Radiator cleaned out  New fan  Rear and head lights wired and they work 

New seat springs and covers  Turn signals   Model A wire wheels adapted to Model T spindles and axles. 

Complete top bows (in very good shape) New brakes (drums and emergency) 

Front and rear fenders, splash aprons, and running boards. Need restoration but are good solid metal with no rust through. 

Body is complete and in good shape.  Total price - $6500.00  Call Gary Schicketanz at 480 268-7472 

 

 

FOR SALE:    2 - 1926 front fenders   2 - 1926 rear fenders    2 - 1926 running boards  1 - set of windshield stanchions  2 - 
1926 splash aprons  4 - wood 21” wheels.  All of the above are original and ARE NOT rusted through.   
They will need to be reworked and have a few welded spots.   
Total price $2,000 OBO.   Contact Gary Schicketanz at 480-268-7472.  jschicketanz55@gmail.com 

tel:727-512-1210


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

        
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the Citadel Senior Living for  
allowing us to meet at their facility… with a 
special thanks to Rebecca Dice, General 
Manager. 
 
The Citadel 
444 South Higley Rd 
Mesa AZ  85206 
(480) 832-7600 
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FOR SALE:  The trailer and cars listed below were 
owned by a recently deceased member of the Tin 
Lizzies Club of Albuquerque.   

 
1911 Touring,  1915 Touring,  1927 Coupe,   

1927 Pickup,  1922 TT Truck. 
 
Contact Bob Sieglitz Jr. at 916-920-1441. 

 


